

Mayor

Tony R. Aikens

City Council

Eddie Simpson, Vice Mayor Mike Henline Douglas "Buddy" Hines Bobby G. Johnson Jim Shields Jennifer L. Wampler

City Recorder

Jim Wilburn

City Administrator

Amber Scott

City Judge

Robin M. McNabb

City Attorney

Gregory H. Harrison

Important Phone Numbers

City Hall

986-2715 / 986-7915

Police Department

986-2005

Fire Department

986-2310

Parks & Recreation Dept.

986-1223

Lenoir City Utilities Board

1-844-OUR LCUB (687-5282)

Lenoir City School Board Office 986-8058

Lenoir City Planning Office 986-2715

The Venue at Lenoir City 986-8340

Loudon County Economic Development Agency

458-8889

Loudon County Chamber of Commerce

458-2067

Loudon County Visitors Bureau

986-6822

From the Desk of the Mayor

We have finally made it through the Winter and are moving into Spring, as we notice the beautiful flowers in bloom and sun shining, leaving its mark on longer days to enjoy. Please remember to take time to truly adore this amazing time of year.

With Spring, comes the season of budget

preparation for the upcoming Fiscal Year. As always, I remain steadfast in my commitment to create a balanced budget without having to implement a property tax increase. We have a strong belief in keeping watch on our spending, as it is the taxpayers' money - we know how important it is to be entrusted with your money.

I am excited to announce that we are planning for the installation of a splashpad and pavilion at the Central Park, located in downtown Lenoir City. Central Park is currently home to the All-Access Playground, which has been embraced by everyone and is always full of families having a wonderful time. We know that a splashpad and pavilion will be welcomed and will work to bring even more families to our downtown area. The splashpad will be accessible to children of all ability levels and will feature a theme that blends well with the beautiful natural surroundings our area offers - lakes, water wildlife, flora and fauna - donning bright, happy colors! The pavilion will serve as an additional shade source and area for events and other community functions. There to complement the new splashpad and pavilion will be the



continuation of our downtown revitalization, known as Downtown Streetscapes Phase II. The phase will encompass Grand Street to C Street (with the exception of Kingston Street to A Street, which was completed in Phase I). We will carry out a similar design to Phase I (bulb-outs, underground utilities with new

light poles, and stamped decorative concrete). We estimate the project to begin in late Summer.

While there are several infrastructure improvement projects ongoing in our City and County, I want to bring your attention to one that none of us could go without noticing: Highway 321 widening and Highway 321/Highway 11 intersection projects. TDOT is currently underway with both projects. I appreciate your patience during the construction. We know that, once completed, the new roadway and intersection will be worthwhile.

As of January, Lenoir City Utilities Board has been operating from their new facility located at 7698 Creekwood Park Boulevard in Lenoir City. While the downtown customer service branch will be closing soon, you will be able to pay your LCUB bill at the new location, as well as the following area banks: Athens Federal (located in downtown Lenoir City) and United Community Bank in Lenoir City.

It is always my distinct pleasure to serve you as Mayor of Lenoir City. If I may do anything for you, please do not hesitate to contact me at 865-986-2715. I hope you and yours have a joyful Spring and Summer season! ■

Parks & Recreation Department

SPECIAL EVENTS

Annual Easter Egg Hunt

kids enjoy the excitement of finding a basket full of Easter eggs and having their picture made with the Easter bunny! The hunt will be broken down into 3 different age groups: ages 0-3, 4-7, and 8-12. This event is free and everyone is welcome. Bring your own baskets or bags. Lenoir City Park Saturday, March 31, 2018 Activities start at 1 p.m. with hunt beginning at 2 p.m.

Come join the fun as you let your

Movies in the Parks

Our Movies in the Park series offers a free, outdoor movie night each month beginning in May and running through September. This season's movie themes include family, children and comedies. Pack some snacks, grab a blanket or chair, and come watch a movie with us! Movies begin at dusk.

Lenoir City Park

May 18th Emoji Movie - PG June 15th Captain Underpants - PG July 20th Despicable Me 3 - PG

Aug 17th Ferdinand - PG Sept 14th Coco - PG

Rockin' the Docks

Rockin' the Docks will again bring live music and fireworks to the Lenoir City Park/Cove area on Memorial Day and July 4th weekends. Live music begins at 5 p.m. and will continue until the Fireworks Show at 10 p.m. There will be plenty of entertainment, food, children's play area and the largest fireworks show in East Tennessee. Lenoir City Park May 26, 2018 June 30, 2018





Schools Out Pool Bash

Come to the pool and celebrate the end of another school year at our School's Out Pool Bash where there will be music, games and lots of pool time! This is a free event. Claire Donahue Aquatic Center Friday May 25, 2018 6 - 8 p.m. for grades K - 5th 8 - 10 p.m. for Middle School and High School

Festival of Friends

An event designed to provide public awareness of the disabled communities in the area as well as a fun opportunity to get the family out for festive activities. Activities include: music, food, games, and vendors.

The Patricia Neal Innovative Recreation Cooperative will host a water ski venue for the day. Festival of Friends is hosted by the Lenoir City Pilot Club and the Lenoir City Parks and Recreation Department. Lenoir City Park - Shelters 1, 4 and 7 (right side of the park) Saturday, June 23, 2018 11 a.m. - 4 p.m.

4th of July Parade

Lenoir City's annual holiday parade will begin again with our children's Firecracker Run. This is a half-mile fun run for children ages 5 - 12. The run is free and the first 100 children receive a free event t-shirt. Every runner receives a participation award. Top prizes will be given to the first place boy and girl

Contact Information:

Steve Harrelson, Director sharrelson@lenoircitytn.gov

Zack Cusick, Program Coordinator zcusick@lenoircitytn.gov

Jennifer Clabough, Adm. Assistant jclabough@lenoircitytn.gov

Office: 530 Hwy. 321 N, Suite 301

Lenoir City, TN 37771 Phone: 865-986-1223 Hours: M-F; 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. Shelter Reservations: 986-1223

or lenoircitytn.gov

Like our Facebook Page facebook.com/lcparksandrecreation

Mission Statement: The Lenoir City Parks and Recreation Department strives to provide a broad range of recreation programs and facilities to enhance the quality of life for the citizens of Lenoir City.



from each division. Participants for the parade or race can register by calling the Lenoir City Parks and Recreation Department at 986-1223. Broadway - "C" St. to South Grand St. Wednesday, July 4, 2018 Line-up at 10 a.m. at Yale Commercial Locks Parade/Race at 11 a.m.

Cool Down in Downtown

"Cool Down in Downtown" is a homemade ice cream contest that will be held in downtown Lenoir City. Local businesses, church groups, schools, civic groups or anyone in the general public are welcome to enter a team(s). Teams must provide their own ice cream, tables and chairs, tent (optional) and decorations/props to set up their booth. This is a wonderful way to get involved in the community and do fun PR for your organization.

No entry fee required. Downtown Lenoir City Schools Office Thursday, August 9, 2018 6:30 - 8 p.m.

Downtown Street Festival

Lenoir City Parks and Recreation will partner once again with the Lenoir City Civitan Club for a street festival that includes a classic car show, live music, arts and crafts and food vendors. The event will take place in the beautiful Historic Downtown Lenoir City area. Broadway (between C Street and Kingston Street)
Saturday, September 29, 2018
10 a.m. - 2 p.m.

Park After Dark

This is a fun event for the whole family! Event will include costume contest, games, hayrides, face painting, fall pictures, and light refreshments. Thursday, October 25, 2018 5 - 7 p.m. at Wampler-Keith Park

AQUATICS

Summer Pool Season

The Claire Donahue Aquatic Center opens Saturday May 26, 2018. For more information about the pool, please contact us at 986-1223 or www.lenoircitytn.gov

Open Swim

Monday - Friday from 12 to 5 p.m. Saturdays from 12 to 6 p.m. Sundays from 1 to 6 p.m. Open swim is closing weekdays on August 5, 2018 Open swim is weekends only through August 26, 2018

Daily Fees

| 3 and under | Free |
|-------------|--------|
| Ages 4-17 | \$3.00 |
| Adults | \$4.00 |

Swim Passes

| Student Pass | \$50.00 |
|-----------------|----------|
| Adult Pass | \$75.00 |
| Family Pass (5) | \$150.00 |

Private Parties

Every night during the summer! Mondays through Thursdays: 7-9 p.m. Fridays through Sundays: 6-8 p.m. or 8-10 p.m. \$150.00 (price includes 2 lifeguards) Call starting April 23 to book your party

Water Aerobics

Monday through Thursday 8:30 - 9:30 a.m. and 6 - 7 p.m. Water Aerobics - \$4 per session or season passes available Lap Swimming - \$3 per session or season passes available

American Red Cross Swim Lessons

American Red Cross swim classes will be available in June and July. Classes will be offered for all ability levels during each session. Call starting April 23, 2018 to sign up.

All children MUST be entering Kindergarten in the fall of 2018 to enroll, except for our Parent/Tot lesson. The cost is \$40 per session (1-9) and \$20 for session 10-11, (Parent/Tot)

| Session | Date | Time |
|---------|------------|------------------|
| 1 | June 4-14 | 9:45-10:30 a.m. |
| 2 | June 4-14 | 10:45-11:30 a.m. |
| 3 | June 4-14 | 5:15-6:00 p.m. |
| 4 | June 18-28 | 9:45-10:30 a.m. |
| 5 | June 18-28 | 10:45-11:30 a.m. |
| 6 | June 18-28 | 5:15-6:00 p.m. |
| 7 | July 9-19 | 9:45-10:30 a.m. |
| 8 | July 9-19 | 10:45-11:30 a.m. |
| 9 | July 9-19 | 5:15-6:00 p.m. |

Parent/Tot Lessons

(Ages 18 months - 4 years) 10 June 18-21 6:00-6:30 p.m. 11 July 9-12 6:00-6:30 p.m.

ATHLETICS

Summer Tennis Camp

Saturday mornings
June 2nd through July 28th
Age groups: 4 - 7 and 8 - 13.
Lenoir City Park
Instructor: Daphne Moore
Call Parks and Recreation to register

Fall Youth Baseball Sign-ups

Coach pitch and kid pitch baseball available for boys and girls ages 4–12. Office registration: begins July16th Monday - Friday from 9am to 4pm After hours registration: July 17th, 24th and 31st from 5pm to 7pm Lenoir City Parks and Recreation Office \$35 per person or \$65 per family

Stormwater Department

Lenoir City Stormwater Department will be having stream clean days in May and September this year. Individuals interested in helping with the clean can follow us on our website, www.lenoircitytn. gov/welcome/city-departments/ code-enforcement/storm-water/ or our Facebook page LC Stormwater. Individuals may also contact Greg Buckner at 865-986-9876. The Stormwater Department would like to remind you to take care in keeping grass trimmings out of the street, these trimmings can enter the storm system hindering the water flow. If you have questions or concerns you may contact the Lenoir City Stormwater Manager, Greg Buckner at City Hall or email gbuckner@lenoircitytn.gov. ■

Last Call Theater Group

For those who haven't heard, there is a new theater company in Lenoir City called Last Call Theater Group. We are excited to be able to bring live theater to Lenoir City. Our goal is to have approximately 4 to 5 shows a year from comedy, to drama, to a Variety Show! We love downtown Lenoir City and look forward to being able to work with the merchants and City Administration to bring quality entertainment to the community. We are located on B street at the War Memorial Building or you may find us online at our web page; lastcalltheater. wixsite.com Come out and enjoy the show! ■



Lenoir City Fire Department

Contact: Lenoir City Fire Department

Richard Martin, Fire Chief Phone: 986-2310

Your risk of injury in a home fire changes with age. If you have young children or older adults living in your home, they may need your help to stay safe. Follow these tips to protect your home and your loved ones.

Smoke Alarms

- Smoke alarms give you early warning of a fire.
- Every home needs working smoke alarms. Make sure your home is protected.
- Install smoke alarms on every level.
- Install smoke alarms inside and outside of all sleeping areas.
- Everyone must be able to hear the smoke alarm.
- Special alarms that shake or vibrate are available for those who can't.
- Push the button on the smoke alarm every month to make sure it is working.
- Replace smoke alarms that are more than 10 years old.

Young Children

Children under four years old are at higher risk of home fire injury and death than older children. Here's how to make your home safer for them:

• Keep children at least three feet away

from anything that gets hot,

- including heaters, the stove, and candles.
- Lock cigarette lighters and matches up high, out of a child's sight and reach.
- Plan and practice how to escape a fire.
- Test your alarm regularly.

Most children who die in fires live in homes <u>without</u> working smoke alarms. Have working smoke alarms in your home.

Older Adults

Our risk of being injured in a fire increases with age. Make your home safe for older adults.

- Know two ways out of each room.
- Keep these exits clear.
- Make sure everyone is able to get outside if the smoke alarm sounds.
- Older adults may need your help escaping. Plan for this.
- Keep wheelchair, eyeglasses, hearing aids, and a telephone next to the bed.
- Practice your escape plan with everyone.

Smoke Alarm Program

The Lenoir City Fire Department participates in the "Get Alarmed,

Tennessee" smoke alarm program, which is a grant-funded fire safety education and smoke alarm installation program administered by the State Fire Marshall's Office (SFMO). Launched in November 2012, the program distributes fire safety education and 10-year sealed battery smoke alarms to participating fire departments. The fire departments then deliver the education and install smoke alarms in at-risk homes across the state. Please contact the Fire Department 986-4212 or email Chief Richard Martin at rmartin@ lenoircitytn.gov. At the State Fire Marshall's Office, the contact is Baylie Scott, Community Risk Reduction Coordinator, baylie.scott@tn.gov.

Situational Awareness

Situational awareness is important to everyone – it is important that everyone is aware of their surroundings and the potential hazards they face. It is important that everyone is looking out for his or her own safety as well as looking out for their family, friends, and workmates. Even the most experienced people can lack situational awareness – especially when doing tasks that have become routine!

Spring 2018 Transportation Update

Harrison Road Intersection Improvements Project

Cost: \$3.2 million (80% STP Funds/20% Local)

Construction is nearing completion and is planned to be finalized by May 21, 2018. We are especially thankful to the citizens of the area for their patience as improvements were underway. The local portion of this project is shared with Loudon County, who will be funding 50% of the local match (or 10% of the total).

Downtown Streetscapes - Phase II

Cost: \$1,650,000 (97.16% Federal and State/2.84% Local*)

This project takes place along Broadway from C Street to A Street and from Kingston Street to Grand Street and B Street between 1st Avenue and Broadway. The project includes sidewalks, crosswalks, landscaping, and pedestrian lighting. The outcome will be similar to Phase I.

*Please make note of the unique nature of the cost break-down. We were successful in applying for and being awarded a combination of grants that will only require us to fund approximately 2.8% of the total project...meaning that we will receive a \$1,650,000 project for approximately \$46,999. The project is currently finished with design, and we are awaiting TDOT approval.

Intersection Improvements at Highway 95 and Town Creek Road

(beside Kingston Pike Baptist Church) Estimated Cost: \$470,050

This project is categorized as a TDOT "spot safety" project. Sight distance will be greatly improved at this location. We have been told by TDOT that the project has been postponed. Hopefully, we will have more information soon.

Simpson Road Widening Project -

Widening the roadway (from Highway 321 to Shaw Ferry Road)
Cost: \$997,000 (80% STP Funds/20% Local – 10% City and 10% County)
This project includes widening the roadway from 18' to 26', addition of a left turn into First Baptist Church, and addition of sidewalks along the commercial side of Simpson Road.
Since part of the roadway is located within the limits of Loudon County,

Continued on page 5

Lenoir City Police Department

Spring is just around the corner and Summer will be upon us shortly! With the change of seasons, families will hopefully be able to enjoy the weather and beautiful scenery in and around Lenoir City. One of the main focuses of any police department should be the safety of its citizens. Summer safety tips can be overlooked because we are so excited to enjoy the warm temperatures after the cold, dreary winter. Below is a list of safety tips to safe guard your family and friends.

Bicycle Safety: One of the best ways to stay safe this summer is to always wear a helmet and other safety gear when biking, skating, or skateboarding. This tip would also apply if you were to participate in riding all-terrain vehicles, horses, and scooters. Studies have shown that wearing a helmet can reduce the risk of head injury by as much as 85 percent.

Motorcycle Safety: Always wear a helmet with a face shield or protective eye wear. Wear appropriate gear which will minimize injury if you were to be involved in an accident or skid. Follow traffic rules by obeying speed limits and local traffic laws. Ride defensively! Do not assume that a driver can see you. Two-thirds of all motorcycle accidents are caused by a driver violating a rider's right of way. Always ride with your lights on! Be

awake and ride sober. Drinking and driving can cause harm to yourself and others. Complete a thorough check of your motorcycles function prior to riding. Ensure signals, headlights and taillights function properly. Also complete a check of the clutch, throttle, brakes and horn.

Swimming Pool Safety: Properly ensure that pool areas are enclosed and secured which prevents unauthorized pool access. Utilize door and pool alarms when children may be present, thus alerting you to accidental pool entry. Closely supervise children when they are enjoying the water. Alcohol consumption should be closely monitored during social pool gatherings.

Rules of the Road: When jogging, use sidewalks or walking trails where available and practical. Always jog toward on-coming traffic. Use extreme caution crossing streets and intersections.

Home Safety: If children are home alone and allowed to answer the phone, they should never tell the caller that they are home alone. Keep a list of important phone numbers near the telephone or a central location within the home. The list should include persons that the child would be comfortable calling when they are scared. Make sure that

children know how to call 911. Also, provide the children information as to when it is appropriate to call 911.

Children should always be required to check in with a parent or guardian prior to leaving the house and when returning home. Young people should be taught that it is safer to be in a group when going places. There is safety in numbers! Parents should know the route the child will be taking to and from a given location. Remind the child not to take shortcuts or deviate from the agreed route.

Sobriety: Summer gatherings often include alcoholic beverages. Always know your limit. Limit yourself to no more than one drink per hour. Eat food when you drink. Sip your beverage, rather than gulping. Appoint a designated driver. Avoid drinking mixed drinks on an empty stomach on a hot day. Alternate your beverages by consuming a non-alcoholic beverage between alcoholic beverages.

Spring and Summer are a time of awakening and renewal of the Earth's resources. Similarly, it is just that for each of us as our "winter blahs" are discarded and we ready ourselves for the pleasantries of gorgeous days and evenings! Please take a moment to think about each of the tips we have provided. As always, the safety and security of Lenoir City residents is a priority! Enjoy a safe and healthy summer!

From page 4 **Transportation Update**

they will be funding 50% of the local match (or 10% of the total). We are in the process of negotiating with property owners and have closed some properties. Then, we will be awaiting TDOT approval of right-of-way.

CMAQ Intelligent Transportation System Project: Signal System Design

Cost: \$1.3 million (100% grant funds) The project limits are Highway 321 (from the intersection of 321/11 to I-75) and the Highway 11 downtown

corridor.

We have been in a holding pattern for several months, along with other cities that have the same grant. The issue was that, at the last minute, TDOT and FHWA refused to fund any ADA upgrades that would need to occur as a result of the project. Carrying on with the Project would have costed the City roughly \$70,000 that was non-reimbursable. In an effort to fight against this, myself and other cities involved, had several conversations with TDOT and FHWA, and we told them that we would all stop our projects, which would leave all the remaining grant

money "on the table." As of February, our contract with TDOT was amended to reflect the increased budget necessary to achieve the upgrades.

The City has multiple transportation projects underway, and we have completed many others over the recent years. The City is building the infrastructure necessary to attract commercial and residential growth in our area. Transportation projects are a strong indicator of prosperity. If there is any additional information you would like to hear about, please do not hesitate to contact Amber Scott, City Administrator at 865-986-2715.

A Snapshot of the Venue's First Year

The Venue at Lenoir City celebrated its first anniversary on January 3rd of this year. In its first year of operation, staff welcomed 127 groups and businesses for a total of 228 events. These figures translate to 24,545 guests attending events at The Venue in 2017, in addition to the hundreds who attended Venue-sponsored functions, such as its New Year's Eve celebrations, Fireside Festival for the Children, and various open houses. An exciting year for a new venture, to be sure!

But 2018 looks even more optimistic. Only two months into the year, 107 groups and businesses have already booked 203 events, with a total anticipated guest count of over 50,000. The city's leaders took a leap of faith in addressing what they identified as a definite need in the community when they committed to creating The Venue. Based on these numbers and our everincreasing bookings, the community – and others in the region – resoundingly agree with our leaders.

Regionally, The Venue has drawn clients not only from Loudon County, but also from Knoxville, Farragut, Oak Ridge, Monroe County, Roane County, and Blount County, among others. Even more exciting is the relationship we are building with the State of Tennessee, utility companies, and other large clients from throughout the state and into neighboring states.

On the service side of The Venue's annual summary, over 20,000 people visited The Venue online last year. It maintains a five-star review rating average on Facebook and earned the coveted WeddingWire Couple's Choice Award (which requires 100% five-star reviews) in its first year of business. In addition, 99% of the written post-

event surveys we received rated The Venue five-stars across the board (with a couple of four-stars thrown in to keep us on our toes!).

Of course, this success would not have been possible without the assistance of reputable, dependable, and guest-oriented partners. Over 30 area businesses – ranging from caterers, cake decorators, and event décor companies; to printers, jewelers, entertainers, photographers, hotels, and other service providers – helped cement The Venue's outstanding reputation. We are proud to partner with some of the "best of the best" in the East Tennessee event industry. To learn

more about our Preferred Partners, visit our website at www.VenueLC.com/vendors.

The Venue's staff operates from a premise of: "The incredible facility attracts the clients. The service provided by the staff should keep them coming back." We are here to serve our community and assist its businesses, residents, non-profit organizations, schools, and others in realizing meetings and milestone events beyond their highest expectations. For more information, call The Venue at 865-986-8340, email info@VenueLC.com, or visit our website at www.VenueLC.com. Thank you for your support!







Streets/Sanitation Department

Contact Information:

J.J. Cox, Street Superintendent Phone: 865-986-2715

The Spring season is upon us, and the Street Department is here to gladly serve you!

You've probably noticed that we have changed our commercial dumpsters around the City, as we bid out the dumpster service at the first of the year. The service was awarded to a different contractor.

With Spring and Summer comes mowing season, and you'll see our crews out weed-eating, mowing, and picking up litter. Keeping this in mind, please be vigilant of our crews as you navigate through the City. We have identified several roadways that will be milled and paved this summer as well. Work will commence on that project in May or June. Additionally, the Street Department has been involved in a couple of road projects – one of which is the Harrison Road/Old Highway 95 intersection project. You will read about it in more detail in another section of the newsletter.

We also wanted to take the opportunity in this edition of the newsletter to showcase our Street Garage located at 210 South C Street (pictured). We are quite proud of the service it provides in keeping our equipment and materials secure. We are able to maintain our equipment and vehicles, as well as house our salt in a secure location.

Are you cleaning out a house or property in the City and in need of a truck in which to load the debris? Please contact J.J. Cox, Street Superintendent, at 865-986-2715 to request a truck to be brought for your convenience. A "tipping fee" will be associated with this service - depending on the size/weight of the load. Additionally, if you become aware of potholes, signage, or other roadway issues, please contact J.J. Cox at 865-986-2715.

Please take a look at the included Household Garbage Collection Schedule for information on when garbage will be collected in your area. Please keep in mind that it is your responsibility to ensure the area around your garbage receptacle/dumpster is free from trash and other debris. If you have any questions or comments to share, please contact J.J. Cox at 865-986-2715.

Have a wonderful and safe Spring and Summer season! ■



Garbage Collection Schedule - Spring 2018

MONDAY:

Pick-up from D Street West to E, F, G, H, I, J, K, M, N, and Q Streets; both sides of West Broadway from D Street to O Street; West 1st, 2nd, 3rd and 4th Avenue; Crestwood Hills Subdivision; and Chestnut Ridge Subdivision off Harrison Road; Halls Ferry Road

TUESDAY:

Pick-up from D Street West to C, B, A Streets, and East side of Kingston and Hill Streets; East 1st; East 2nd; East 3rd Avenues; Pine Ridge Apartments; Pinewood Condominiums. Pick-up on Simpson Road; Twin Lakes Drive; Pinetop Street; Highland Park Drive; Pearl Drive; all of Harmony Heights sub-division; Sharp Estates; Carrington Subdivision; Myers Road; Tom Lee Road; Town Creek Road West; Allenbrook Subdivision.

WEDNESDAY:

Pick-up on Rock Springs Road; 5th, 6th, 7th, 8th, and 9th Avenues and West Side of Kingston Street. Pick-up on A, B, C, D, E, F, and G Streets. Pick-up on Oakland Avenue; Coffey Circle; and Browder Hollow Road from Highway 11 to Finley Drive. Pick-up on Mincey Street and all of 10th Avenue. Pick-up on West Hills Drive; Emerald Court; Oak Hills Subdivision; Visitor's Center; and Jan Way

THURSDAY:

Pick-up on Johnson Drive from Finley Drive to West Hills Drive including Johnson Circle. Pick-up on Tracy Lane and Frances Drive. Pick-up on Church Drive and all dead ends off Church Drive. Pick-up in Hamilton Subdivision; Ivy Avenue; Candlenook Drive; Ash Avenue; and Rogers Circle. Pick-up on Harrison Road; Harrison Woods; Norwood Drive; Harrison Avenue; and Reeves Street. Pick-up on Wilson Street; Kirk Avenue; Harrison Glen Subdivision; Acadia Villas; Kennedy Drive; Coley Lane; and Heape Road.

FRIDAY:

Pick-up on Nelson Street; Depot Street; Rear-side of town; and Bussell Ferry Road. Pick-up on Lee Drive; Hillcrest; Executive Meadows; Green Meadows Lane; Happy Hollow Road; Poplar Street; Pike Street; Locust Street; Bon Street; and Maple Street. Pick-up on Bell Avenue; North and South Cherry Street; North and South Walnut Street. Pick-up on 1st, 2nd, 3rd, and 4th Avenues off Highway 321; North and South Oak Street. Pick-up on Highland Circle; Hall Street; and Simpson Road (behind Bimbo's Convenience Store).

www.lenoircitytn.gov

Published by the City of Lenoir City for its citizens.

Designed by K. Kimmey Design. ©2018 City of Lenoir City and K. Kimmey Design.

All rights reserved. No portion of this publication may be reproduced in whole or part without the written consent of the publisher.



530 Hwy. 321 N P.O. Box 445 Lenoir City TN 37771 Presorted Standard U.S. Postage PAID Permit #210 Sweetwater, TN

Lenoir City Finance Department

With all the events and projects that are taking place in Lenoir City, we are blessed to accommodate our community with members of our staff, who each have multiple years of experience in their individual professions. Customer service and stewardship of the tax payers' money is priority one with the Finance and Court Offices of Lenoir City. The staff take their duties seriously and take great pride in serving you. In this edition of the newsletter, we would like to spotlight one of our employees for her dedication and hard work that she provides to our City. The first employee to be recognized is Shelley Hendrix. Shelley was born in Knoxville and grew up in Loudon County. She graduated from Loudon High School in 2006 and attended college at Roane State Community College and graduated with a Bachelor of Applied

Science Degree from ITT Technical Institute. In 2007, Shelley began working in a part-time status with the Lenoir City Finance Department while she was attending college. Once she graduated from college, she was hired full-time in 2012. In 2013, she married Justin Hendrix, who is a firefighter with Lenoir City and the Loudon County Rescue Squad. Shelley has a step-son, Cason, and a dog, Rascal. In 2016, Shelley received her Certified Municipal Finance Officer Certification, which is administered through the Comptroller of the Treasury by the State of Tennessee. Each year, Shelley obtains the required number of hours to keep her certification current. She has worked for 14 years serving the people of Lenoir City and Loudon County. Shelley loves to go camping and riding her and her husband's motorcycle.

Shelley has lived in Lenoir City for 12 years.

Thank you, Shelley Hendrix for your continued dedication and hard work! ■

